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Waterways Committee Meeting 

December 17, 2013 
 

A meeting of the Town of Barnstable Waterways Committee was held on December 17, 2013 at the 
Selectmen’s Conference Room, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by 
Chairman Jack Meade.  
 
 
Call to Order:  
 Board Members present: Paul Everson, Robert Hazelton, Peter Cross and Chairman Jack Meade.   
 Board Members absent: Frederick Komenda 
 Town Staff present: Mark Marionaccio, Public Works Dept, Daniel Horn, Harbormaster, Eric Shufelt, 

Marina Manager/Assistant Harbormaster, Derek Lawson, Mooring Officer/Assistant Harbormaster and 
Pamela Swider-Cohen, Division Assistant. 

 Public present:  Bryony Scudder, Program Director of Sail Cape Cod and Chuck Sabbatt of Sail Cape 
Cod. 

 
Meeting Minutes:  

Deferred to next meeting for further review 
 

Harbor Master Report: 
Daniel Horn addressed the Committee and due to Joe Gibbs tenure at the town ending a new mooring 

officer was sought. After an extensive search, the new mooring officer was hired; Dan introduced the new 
Mooring Officer/Assistant Harbormaster: Derek Lawson. Also introduced was the Division Assistant Pamela 
Swider-Cohen. 

Mooring permits and mooring waitlist renewal applications will be mailed out the beginning of 
January, reminding all of the new deadline dates being moved up. Mooring permit renewals are due back by 
February 28th. The waitlist renewal applications are due back by February 15th.  Also a reminder to the 
committee of the new fees implemented this year.  

 Eric Shufelt also stated that the marina waitlists will be mailed out January 1st and are due back 
February 15th. The boat slip renewals will also be mailed out January 1st with deposits being due by January 
31st. 

 
Town Project Updates: 
  Mark Marionaccio addressed the committee with regard to the status of the many dredge projects in 
town. The Barnstable inner harbor dredge project has been completed. Road repairs will be completed in the 
next couple of days. The project came in on budget and was a success. The next dredge project that is under 
way is East Bay. It is a two part project the first part having been done by the County for the dredging of the 
outer channel. We are awaiting the post dredge survey. Sand from the outer channel was pumped onto Long 
Beach as part of the nourishment program. Dowses Beach is a containment area for the wet material which will 
have approved polymer added to it. This material will be hauled away by Child’s trucking a licensed disposal 
company. (Roger Parsons) East Bay is on hold. They are waiting for the pre-cast concrete planks to be 
fabricated and harden. McCarthy Landing boat ramp is the next projected updated. It is running about a week 
behind schedule due to removal of the remnants of a cedar swamp. The coffer damn is now in place. The 
contractor will also be working on the Prince Cove ramp next. The deadline for the coffer damn is January 15th 
project scheduled for completion at the end of January.  Dan Horn updated the additional project for School 
Street bulkhead with a hopeful completion in 2014 prior to boating season (Photographs on file). 
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Sail Cape Cod: 

Program director Bryony Scudder for Sail Cape Cod addressed the committee to request placement of a 
Hoyer hoist at the Gary Brown Boat Ramp to assist for boarding of disabled individuals onto boats.  Committee 
advised them to connect with the DPW for assistance for safe placement on the bulkhead, not on the outer float.  
The Committee supported Sail Cape Cod’s request. (Hand out available at 1189 Phinney’s Lane). 

 
 Notice of Intent (NOI): 

1.) Town of Barnstable- Inner Harbor Town Marina, permit of floats and reconfiguration zone. 
Reconfigure on the footprint of the dredge, permit and Chapter 91 license what is there today and potential for any 
added slips in the future. Due to the trend of smaller boating, this will provide flexibility to maximize the use of the 
marina.  (Copies available at 1189 Phinney’s Lane). 

2.) Nathan and Kathryn Rudman- Permit and maintain boardwalk, pier, ramp and float at 48 Waterman 
Farm Road, Centerville. No objections (copies available at 1189 Phinney’s Lane). 

3.) Albert Testa- Install seasonal Dock at 22 Cameron Lane, Marstons Mills. (Mystic Lake) Harbormaster 
has no objections, but did remind conservation to remind applicant of the 10 hp limit on Mystic Lake. 

 No objections (copies available at 1189 Phinney’s Lane). 
 

Old Business:   
       None 
 

New Business:   
1.) 2014 Meeting Dates approved 
 

Correspondence: 
       None 
 
Adjournment:  
                There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:47 pm 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Pamela Swider-Cohen, Division Assistant  


